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ϣt is disappointing that we have had to cancel our camps for Term 4 due to COVϣD re-
strictions.  Yet another year that students have not, for the most part, been able to participate in 
camps which are such a valuable part of their extra curricular development.  ϣt was fantastic, 
though, that the Year 7s had their opportunity go ahead earlier in the year.  We are currently 
working on ways that we can provide some fun activities for our Celebration Day at the end of 
the year.   

 

ϣ hope that you and your families have a great holiday break and get away from screens for a 
good portion of the time.  We hope and look forward to seeing everyone face to face at the start 
of next term, restrictions willing, or at least in the near future. 

Mental Health Practitioner  

Kurnai College is excited to be part of the Mental Health Practitioners initi-
ative. This initiative supports our school to  recruit a mental health practi-
tioner. We have engaged a mental health practitioner for 5 of days a week. 
Students and parents are advised to contact the Welfare staϚ member at 
their student’s campus if they would like to discuss their suitability to  en-
gage with the service. Please note, referral and consent forms will be re-
quired prior to service commencement. We are excited to have Karina 
Proctor at Kurnai College who will make a positive contribution to support-
ing student wellbeing. For more information on the Mental Health Practi-
tioners initiative see the Department website  
Mentalhealthpractionersinsecondaryschools(education.vic.gov.au ) 

Karina Proctor  

Camp Refunds 

Year 8, 9 & 10 Camps have all been cancelled due to the level of uncertainty created by the 

current  COVϣD 19 outbreak. 

A credit will be processed on the school account ASAP.  For a refund of money paid, please 
contact your campus oʛce for a payment requisition form and we will process ASAP. 

Message from our Campus Principal continued ... 

Kurnai College Four Pillars 

  Engagement:    We actively participate in our own learning 

  Excellence:         

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Flist.comms.educationupdates.vic.gov.au%2Ftrack%2Fclick%3Fu%3D770f4d1425f14b0d9936ca688e358872%26id%3D88d435ae029bd472%26e%3Dc70abc13eb0ec010&data=04%7C01%7CCraig.Tuck%40education.vic.gov.au%7Cf
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Year 7 & 8 News  

Daniel Swallow 

Assistant Principal - Junior Subschool 
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Year 9 News 
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Year 10 News 
Hello to all Year 10. Thank you so much for your engagement in Remote 

Learning this term. The latest GPA reports are now available for viewing. 

Congratulations to all those students who have achieved a GPA of 3.5 and 

above. A number of students improved their GPA results from August to 

September. Keep up the great work! Congratulations to all those who have 

received certiɲcates! 

Parent-teacher-student conversations will take place Thursday afternoon from 

3:30pm to 6:30 pm and Friday 10am to 12noon by phone call. The teacher will 

call the parent phone number at the booking time to discuss the students’ 

progress. 

All students should now have chosen their Year 11 course for 2022.   

Camp 

This Year 10 Camp to Melbourne has NOW BEEN CANCELLED. Refunds are 
being sorted out now. 

Attendance 

This year we will be trying to increase student attendance rates especially at 
Year 10. We would really appreciate a phone call to the 24-Hour attendance 
line if your child is absent from school. This helps our attendance oʛcer track 
students and improve our % attendance for each student. Congratulations to 
all those students who have attended 100% of their classes each day! Megan 

Schwarzenberg 

Angela Thomas 

Froso Pizzi 

Mark Johnston 

THE YEAR 10 TEAM 

Sarah Lewis 

 

Sheryl Tangi 

Year 10 Team Leader 

sheryl.tangi@education.vic.gov.au 

PBS 

This year students will receive a KPA report for working well in class. This will 
automatically result in an SMS message being sent to a parent or guardian of 
the student stating which school pillar they were exhibiting in the classroom. 
Students are also receiving postcards for displaying consistent behaviours for 
the four school pillars of Excellence, Relationships, Work Ethic and Engage-
ment. This year we will also be rewarding students with great attendance to 
school. 

    

Reminders 

-Students will require a device (please contact us if you need some support). 

-Students need to be at school by 8:35 am. 

-Students need to be in complete school uniform (please contact us if you 

need some support).  

- NO MOBϣLES during school hours 

 

Contact Details 

ϣf you have any questions or concerns regarding Year 10 students please don’t 

hesitate to e-mail us or phone on 51650600 

mailto:tangi.sheryl.a@edumail.vic.gov.au
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